

NEWSLETTERS

Reinventing The Membership Model

December 20, 2013 | Atlanta | Chicago | Columbus | Delaware | Elkhart | Fort Wayne | Grand Rapids | Indianapolis | Los Angeles | Minneapolis | South Bend

Note: This article appears in the December 2013 edition of Barnes & Thornburg LLP's *Associations & Foundation Update* e-newsletter.

Associations continue to reinvent the membership model to ensure their organization's relevancy in the marketplace. Many organizations are expanding their membership categories and membership eligibility to allow participation from individuals and organizations outside their industry and profession. These changes will likely necessitate revisions to bylaws.

Current Membership Trends

Among the current trends with association membership is to modify the membership categories by either opening up new categories or expanding the scope of existing categories. With each new or revised membership category, it is important to ensure that any corresponding rights for the membership categories, including any voting rights, are properly identified in the association's bylaws.

Bylaws Revisions

If the association has members, often either due to the state law under which the association is incorporated or its bylaws, the members will need to vote to approve any bylaws revisions. The vote can take place as part of the association's regular meeting or at a special meeting. Before launching the process, associations need to carefully evaluate the timeline for members to review and to vote on the bylaws revisions in order to ensure the required notice period is met and the voting process is managed properly. Depending on the association's bylaws and state of incorporation, voting via electronic means may also be available provided the voting is conducted through a secured third party vendor.

Practical Considerations

If the bylaws revisions have the potential to be controversial among the membership, it is a good idea for the association to appoint a task force to develop the bylaws revisions. The task force should consist of members who represent a wide segment of the membership and who are well regarded by the membership. It is also a good idea to host webinars or all-member calls to answer any commonly asked questions from the membership regarding the changes.

Policies and Implementation Issues

When initiating bylaws revisions such as expanding the scope of membership categories or revising the number of directors, their terms, etc., it is important to ensure that the Board is mobilized to develop and to adopt policies which will implement the changes if approved. Among the

RELATED PEOPLE



Barbara F. Dunn
Partner
Chicago

P 312-214-4837 F 312-759-5646 barbara.dunn@btlaw.com



Paula Cozzi Goedert
Partner
Chicago, Washington, D.C.

P 312-214-5660 F 312-759-5646 paula.goedert@btlaw.com

RELATED INDUSTRIES

Associations and Foundations

considerations with changes to board seats and terms will be whether existing directors will be "grandfathered" in and when the new requirements will become effective. Unlike bylaws revisions, policies can be adopted by the board alone and do not require a membership vote.

Compliance with State Incorporation Law

As state laws for nonprofit corporations can vary and change over time, it is important that associations have their bylaws reviewed periodically to ensure that they are in compliance with the law of the state in which the association is incorporated.

Paula Goedert is Chair of Barnes & Thornburg's Associations and Foundations Practice Group, where she concentrates her practice on the representation of non-profit organizations, including professional societies, trade associations, public charities and private foundations. Paula can be reached at (312) 214-5660 or paula.goedert@btlaw.com.

Barbara Dunn is a Partner with the Association and Foundations Practice Group at Barnes & Thornburg where she concentrates her practice in association law and meetings, travel and hospitality law. Barbara can be reached at (312) 214-4837 or barbara.dunn@btlaw.com>.

Visit us online at www.btlaw.com.

© 2013 Barnes & Thornburg LLP. All Rights Reserved. This page, and all information on it, is proprietary and the property of Barnes & Thornburg LLP. It may not be reproduced, in any form, without the express written consent of Barnes & Thornburg.

This Barnes & Thornburg LLP publication should not be construed as legal advice or legal opinion on any specific facts or circumstances. The contents are intended for general informational purposes only, and you are urged to consult your own lawyer on any specific legal questions you may have concerning your situation.